HARFORD COUNTY

CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL

ON CAREER AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION

MINUTES OF MEETING

September 19, 2017
8:00-10:00 a.m.
Members Present:

Mike Svezzese, Linda Siegel, Joy Pelt, Ben Hamann, Bill Grzanowski, Jeanne Donlick, Joan Betzold, Dave Tomey, Denise Carnaggio, Joe Collins, Dean Kendall, Joan Michel, Patrice Ricciardi, Kay Malone, Mikale Brutus, Robert Limpert
The meeting was called to order at 8:25
AGENDA ITEMS

· Administrative Matters
Minutes from the May 17, 2017 meeting were reviewed.   Joy Pelt made a motion to approve, Mike Svezzese and Kay Malone second the motion and the committee approved them.
· CTE CAC new member introductions
Mr. Limpert welcomed everyone, thanked us for participating and announced that we are the largest Citizen Advisory committee in Harford County and the most active.  We then went around the room introducing ourselves and stating where we are from.
· CTE Updates – MSDE Program update
Mr. Limpert is meeting with the Superintendent and the executive board to push forward and receive approval for the Teacher Academy of Maryland (TAM) to be placed at Harford Technical High school.  It will be part of the application process and looking to bring our first class of freshman of about 20 students.  This is due to staffing cuts at our comprehensive high schools and programs being impacted by enrollment numbers.  TAM is currently being offered only at Bel Air High school.  We submitted to MSDE to have TAM added to Harford Technical High school and received approval.
Mr. Limpert submitted a program proposal to MSDE for the Interactive Media and Production to be added as a CTE program to Patterson Mill High School to start next school year.  This would be a specialized program for Patterson Mill High School.  Mr. Limpert has had conversations with the principal and a teacher has been identified.  Just waiting on approval by MSDE.  He will be making a presentation to the General Curriculum Committee in November with all the CTE changes
Havre de Grace High School is expected to be open in the fall of 2020 and in 2014 Mr. Limpert presented to the Board of Education for a Computer Science Magnet Program at Havre de Grace High School.  Since then there have been issues with the computer science program of study.  The two final courses use to be a partnership with Cyber watch.  Cyber watch no longer supports K-12 so MSDE is allowing systems to do their own home grown or to look at Oracle, CISCO Networking or PLTW Computer Science.  If anyone has ideas or knows anyone that can provide feedback before I submit the program of study for Havre de Grace please let me know.  We are leaning towards Oracle or PLTW.  The downfall for PLTW is there is a price tag that goes along with it.  Teachers need to be trained as well as an annual fee that will need to be paid.  In his conversation with MSDE he threw out the idea of maybe a combination pulling a little bit of Oracle, a little of Cisco and maybe a little of whatever else might be out there.
Mr. Tomey asked how much the PLTW cost would be.  Training is per teacher is around five thousand dollars and we would need about four or five teachers trained.  Then there is the annual fee as well which we are not sure of the cost yet.

North Harford just received some capital money from the local government to expand their greenhouses and to do aqua culture.  They are actually moving the classroom that I had in mind for our animal science class here.  It is going to be vacated and renovated.
Biomedical at Bel Air, we lost a teacher this year.  Josh Clemmer was the lead teacher in that program and he was promoted to assistant principal at Fallston High.  We are looking to add another teacher next year and having him or her do the training over the summer through Stevenson.
At Havre de Grace we lost the lead teacher, Beth Martin.  She transferred to a teaching position at North Harford.  We did foresee losing a position so we have been training someone in the background.  Michael Putt is a science teacher that has taken two of the four courses, assuming that the other teacher that is still there would be leaving because she told us she would be leaving at the end of this year.  We did not see Beth Martin leaving so we are working on how to work into the grants for the funding to train another teacher.
C. Milton Wright, we lost one of the Pre Engineering program.  Russ Kovach and his wife moved to the Eastern Shore are now teaching at a small school district on the Eastern Shore.

Aberdeen is holding true so far.

Gateway program – we added two new teachers.  A young lady from Perdue University to Magnolia Middle and a gentleman that was a long term sub at Edgewood Middle.  On paper, the young lady from Perdue University is the most qualified teacher he has ever hired.  Her bachelor’s degree is actually in Technology Education and she comes with four PTLW certifications.

Here at Harford Tech we have a new welding teacher, Bill Fuentes, a new masonry teacher, Chris Flack who was the long term sub, a new principal, Joe Collins who was the assistant principal, a new assistant principal, Drew Hoagland who as the mentor teacher, and a new mentor teacher, Erin Jacobson.
We received two Mills that were generously donated from Southwestern Industries over the summer.  With our Perkins fund for this year, we will be adding another one.  We are really doing a big push to upgrade the CAM and Welding programs.

· Perkins and Reserve Grants Update

This year we received a pleasant surprise.  Near the end of last year we were told to anticipate cuts to the Perkins funding anywhere from 2 percent to 10 percent for this year.  We actually received about a four thousand dollar increase from last year and we received a little bit more in the Reserve grants as well.
· Company/Business Presentation for 2017/18
If you remember from last year and the previous year, every CTE Citizen Advisory committee meeting we had a business partner present their company to us.  So if we could get some volunteers moving forward.  November 7th is our next meeting.
· CAC BOE Presentation 11/6/2017
Traditionally we have done this presentation in October.  It was actually scheduled for October 23 but on the 23rd, Mr. Collins and Mr. Limpert are going to be at the ASCTE Conference.  Mr. Limpert went to his Executive Director to see if the presentation could be moved to a different day.  We are now presenting to the Board of Education on November 6.
Whenever there is a presentation being done to the Board you need to submit the information report at least two weeks ahead of time.  Mr. Limpert submitted it a week and a half ago.  The presentation on the screen is the information report that the Board members have received.  It shows:
· Background Information

· What our CAC has been involved in

· Some of our accomplishment

· CTE’s grant funding information

· A brief overview of our five year plan

· Our student organizations 

· The CAC’s recommendations and goals

· Changes to our programs

Mr. Limpert briefly went over the PowerPoint presentation that he will be presenting at the Board meeting on November 6.  Talking points are:
· Legislation with Perkins

· Short-term, Mid-term and Long-term goals

· Accomplishments – A quick over of accomplishments for the 2016-17 school year
· Recommendations for the short term
· Program amendment updates

· Try to increase partnerships for internships
Mr. Limpert met several companies at a recent meeting that talked about looking at interns.  Several of them are in downtown Bel Air.  One of them use to be Stockton Printing, which is now Alpha Graphics.  There were also a couple of engineering companies.
Last year we did an amendment to our Career Research and Development program of study to add a dual enrollment option it is SDEV103 with the Harford Community College for our second course in the Career Research Development pathway.
Open Dialogue

We went around the room and asked if anyone had questions or comments on anything that relates to the CTE programs.  Mr. Svezzese spoke briefly about a new certification that he is currently working on including into the curriculum.  Ms. Siegel mentioned the Harford County Job Fair that is coming up.  Mr. Collins and Ms. Donlick mentioned some new things that are being implemented at Harford Technology High, someone else asked for the Waste Water Management persons contact info.
· Closing Comments/Adjourn

Meeting was adjourned at 9:54am.
Reminders:  The presentation to the Board of Education is on Monday, November 6, 2017 and the next meeting of the Citizens Advisory Council on Career and Technology Education is scheduled for Tuesday, November 7, 2017, from 8:00 to 10:00 a.m. in the Cobra’s Cove, Harford Technical High School.
*Inclement weather policy: if schools are delayed or closed the meeting will be canceled.

